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I am a long-time Valley resident and have been a frequent
Sepulveda Park Basin Off Leash Dog Park user since 2011. |
strongly support the long-overdue restoration of the LA River in
the San Fernando Valley, including the proposed bike path and
improvements to the basin and park. Ignore the self-serving,
NIMBY-induced hysteria being generated in opposition to this
much-needed progress and reject the shameful and inhumane
attacks on the homeless by selfish profiteers running unlicensed
and unregulated businesses out of a public park. Please consider
funding to light the parking lot and provide permanent restrooms
that are ADA-accessible. It's way past time for Valley families to
get their fair share of the services and opportunities provided by
this funding. Thank you.



